KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

January 11, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Absent
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Four homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:34 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held December 14, 2016 were approved as submitted.  
Open Forum  

· Kerri Willemse (11865)  noted a dead tree in the front of her house that she felt should be removed.
· Bob Campbell (11624) also noted a dead tree by his unit.

· Anna Barnish (11814) asked when the next newsletter will be published as it has been some time since the last one.
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  Sue reported the committee met January 5th.  Mary Dailey was the interim facilitator.  Standards for Window and Patio Doors were reviewed as well as those for Satellite Dish Antenna and Cables.  The committee is scheduled to meet next on February 2nd.
Landscape Committee   

· Peggy plans to speak to the Master Association to see if their plans for treating Ash Beetles and other tree diseases could be coordinated with ours.  She will try to reinforce our desire to have the Master Association continue to irrigate the area north of our fence.
Communications Committee 
· Bob still working on obtaining additional committee members.  He will appreciate articles and ideas from Board members and residents.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for December, 2016.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $57,076, Reserves - $357,607.
· Disbursements during the month (including the regular transfer to reserve) were $44,579.  
· Delinquencies were up to $36,817.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $21,786.
· Total expenses (12 months) were $10,081 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· A report on state and national CD rates.
· The Ken-Caryl Water and Sanitation District is passing along water and sewer increases (1% water and 2% sewer).
· Copies of the final 2015 audit were available.
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· A resident drove into an Xcel light pole and our backflow preventer and cage.  His employer paid the cost of the backflow repair ($2,408) and Schultz replaced it, the cage and pad.
· Schultz provided a 2017  (3-year) landscape maintenance proposal at $4,487 per month with snow removal being $95 per hour for trucks and hand shoveling at $55 per hour. 
· Marcan Landscaping quoted $2,108 per month for landscaping services (1-year) and $90 per hour for snow plows and $45 per hour for shovelers.
· Phil will contact Schultz about a possible typo on their landscaping proposal and will bug Emerald Isle about a proposal for comparison.
· Environmental Tree Care’s quote for inspecting the Ash trees would be about $2,400.  This was not approved.
Unfinished Business
· The Board reviewed the CD rates and on motion by Bob, seconded by Kathy and duly passed, approved purchasing three 24-month Certificates of Deposit, each for $50,000, from Capital One subject to verifying their FDIC status
New Business  

· After reviewing the near-term financial needs of the Association, on motion by Rick, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the Board authorized transferring $25,000 from the operating account to the US Bank reserve account.
· Rick presented an analysis of the long-range project costs.   
· On motion by Kathy, seconded by Rick and duly passed, the Board approved the pruning proposal from Environmental Tree Care for $23,754 (southeast sector) on the condition they mark the trees to be pruned so it can be discerned which trees are and are not included in the ETC bid so there is no misunderstanding about which trees are to be trimmed.
· The Board reviewed the proposal for treating the Ash trees and tabled consideration until Peggy can speak with the Master Association about joining their efforts.
· Kathy noted our American flag was deteriorating and Rick volunteered to obtain a new one and dispose of the old one.
· On motion by Rick, seconded by Kathy and duly passed, the Board authorized proceeding with Phase II of the gutter replacement program (north part).
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  February 8, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

